
 

Theresa Utterback Family 

Scholarship Established 

$25,000.00 endowment to honor their late mother 

through a scholarship to graduating Alliance High School 

seniors. 

The scholarship will total $4,000.00, with the 

distribution being made as follows: $1,000.00 prior to the 

first year of college, $1,000.00 prior to the second year of 

college and $2,000.00 prior to the third year. Initially, 

while the principal grows, the family will provide 

additional donations to fund each year‟s award. 

Criteria for the award will include: a student from 

a single-parent family, academic accomplishment, 

financial need and work experience. 

Theresa Utterback was widowed following the 

untimely death of her husband and as a single parent 

raised a family of seven children. She worked in the food 

service department of the Alliance City Schools for over  

16 years, retiring in 1981. She was made an honorary 

member of Alpha Chi Omega Sorority on the Mount 

Union campus in 1985 and at the time of her death in 

1992, she was the housemother at the Sorority house. 
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LOSSES IN THE AHS FAMILY 
 

Clifford Peach ’58 died on December 18, 2012. Clifford and his wife Mary Ann established the Margaret Dunn Peach 

Scholarship Fund in 2009 in memory of his mother, a 1926 graduate of Alliance High. This scholarship will continue to 

be presented annually and serve as a memorial to his mother, and a reminder of Clifford‟s generosity toward graduates 

of his alma mater. 

Jane L Hamrick died on February 5, 2013. She taught in the elementary grades and remedial reading in Alliance, Mar-

lington and Regina Coeli schools. Jane was preceded in death by her husband, former Superintendent of the Alliance 

system, Dr R G Hamrick in 1992. 

The family of Theresa Utterback has established a 

The Alliance High School Class of 1963 has established a scholarship endowment through the AHS Foundation 

to honor the memory of classmates. The first award of $1,000.00 and will be presented to a 2013 graduating senior. 

Selection criteria for the recipient will include academic achievement, financial need, teacher recommendations, 

community involvement and extra-curricular activity participation.  

This summer, the class will celebrate is fiftieth reunion, and decided that an appropriate part of the celebration 

should be sharing this scholarship with the AHS graduates of today. Collections from class members and friends have 

grown to over $10,000.00. With the 50th reunion plans for July 26 and 27, 2013, in „full force,‟ and the awareness of the 

impact that experiences at Alliance High School had on classmates lives, it is hoped that more and more classmates will 

support the scholarship fund. 

The AHS Foundation will administer this endowment fund and the AHS Foundation Scholarship Committee will 

select the recipient each year. 

AHS Class Of 1963 Establishes Scholarship 

Theresa held education in the highest esteem. All of her children graduated from Alliance High School and four 

became college graduates. Her family includes Janice Lacivita Orlando AHS ‟56, Judy Lacivita Sedoris AHS ‟58 

(deceased), Geoffrey AHS ‟65, Hugh AHS ‟66, Paul AHS ‟67, Kurt AHS ‟68 and Margi Utterback Hoover AHS ‟76. 

          (Continued on page 3) 

Theresa Utterback  
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AHS Reunion Plans for 2013 

Year Date  Location  Contact Information 
  1953 Aug 31, 2013    Heritage Oaks (Sebring)  Elaine Freshley Wagner 

         330-525-7658 or 

         Jean Carroll Webster 
1956 Aug 16, 2013   Elks Pavilion-Mixer  Joan Cracknell Trautman 

 Aug 17, 2013   Elks Lodge-Dinner  330-807-5774 

 Aug 18, 2013   Brunch-To be determined Darlene Long Schafer 

         330-823-0460 
1958 July 18, 2013   early mixer at Chives (Thurs) Sandy Oswalt Good 330-821-0056 

         19    Mixer Alliance Elks       ahs58sg@neo.rr.com 

               20    Dinner Alliance Elks  Chuck Reda  

               21    Brunch at Pancho‟s        330-525-7618 
1963 July 26, 2013   Mixer at Alliance Elks        Carol Snyder Ott cjott63@hotmail.com 

 July 27, 2013   Dinner at Alliance Elks       Dick Diser   rdiser13@yahoo.com 
1968 Aug 16, 2013   Mixer at Silver Park  Deb Carr Martin  

     Near the Sound Stage (7-9) martin.deborahcarr68@gmail.com 

 Aug 17, 2013   Dinner Dance Alliance CC Pat Winner Stone 330-823-2164 

1973 Aug 16, 2013              Mixer at Chives Grille (8-close)(„Jimmy & Soul Blazers‟ at Silver Park till 9) 

 Aug 17, 2013   Alliance Elks-downstairs   Jennifer Crist 

     (8-midnight)               jcrist2@neo.rr.com or 330-821-0241 
1978     No information available 

1983 August 2013   Discussion is ongoing   For information go to Facebook „Alliance 

         High School Class of „83‟ 

1988 Aug 16, 2013   Mixer at College Inn 8pm -??     Shelly Keenan Traphagen 

     All Classes of the 80‟s invited    (BYOB) Cost $5.00 at the door.      

                 Light appetizers provided. saktrap13@yahoo.com 

 Aug 17. 2013   VFW Pavilion Cookout 6pm RSVP: Tanya Hustus Glemba 

     $10 (BYOB) RSVP necessary     tglemba@comcast.net 

1993     In the planning stages   Jena Henry McCloskey    

         jdmc99@yahoo.com to help 

2003     No information available 

2008     No information available 

1998     No information available 

Class of 1956 Special Note 
Darlene Long Schafer wants her classmates to know that Toya Lafin is planning to attend the class‟s 75th 

Birthday Party this summer. Toya is the American Field Service exchange student from Madrid, Spain, that 

lived with her family during our Senior year. She now lives in Mountville, New York, about an hour north of 

New York City. Toya‟s daughter and grandchildren live nearby.  

Swank Publishes Children’s Books 
Samantha Swank ‟09 will graduate from Hofstra University this spring. Last December, while serving an 

internship at Scholastic, Inc (a children‟s book publishing company) Samantha published “Dragon Goes Ice 

Skating.” She hopes to work in the publishing business after graduation and credits her grandmother, a 

former librarian at South Lincoln School with stimulating her interest in reading. Copies of “Dragon Goes 

Ice Skating” are available at www.amazon.com and other book stores. 

If you have additional information on a Class Reunion please email us: ahsalum@alliancecityschools.org.  

For updates, check www.alliancecityschools.com, move the cursor to Schools tab. Click on Alliance High 

School tab. Click on Alumni tab 
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AHS Monthly and Quarterly Reunion Luncheons 

Year  Location    Contact Information 

1941                    Monthly at Chives  Frances Strazi Fisher 330-823-7779 

1945  Monthly at Chives   Don Reber  330-938-6344 

1946  Monthly at various locations  Evelyn Jacobs Hahn 330-935-2470 

1948  Quarterly at Chives  Lois Wank Thompson 330-680-4492 

1949  Quarterly at Chives  Mary Lou Holland Wilson 330-821-7416 

1950  Quarterly at Chives  Jack White jwhite011@neo.rr.com 

1951  Semi-Monthly at Chives   Laura Kirksey Coleman 330-938-9008 

      Ron Russell       330-868-9746 

      Gretchen Schweickart Cox 330-935-2820 

1952  Quarterly at Chives  Marlene Wheeler 330-823-8394 

      Jackie Abblett Edwards  330-821-5653 

1953  Quarterly at various locations  Lois Jean Carroll Webster 330-823-1218 

1954  Monthly at Chives  Edna Kuntzman Edwards 330-821-2762 

1956            Monthly Breakfast at Pancho‟s                          Joan Cracknell Trautman   jat1038@neo.rr.com 

1961  Monthly at Blue Fig  Judy Mohr Collins 330-829-1959 

      or Sheila Smith Lobdell  r2279@aol.com 

1963  Quarterly at Perkin‟s  Mildred Hall Keller esetter@embarqmail.com  

The family recognizes and appreciates her struggle, and the impact that she had on their lives and wishes to 

help AHS students of today who are willing to work to help themselves. 

The AHS Foundation will maintain this endowment and manage the investment of this fund. The AHS 

Foundation Scholarship Committee will assist the family in the selection of each year‟s scholarship recipient. The 

Foundation appreciates the confidence and trust that the Utterback family has shown in establishing this 

scholarship in our family of scholarship funds.  

Front Row L to R.   Hugh Utterback,  Janice Lacivita Orlando, Geoff Utterback 

Back Row L to R.   Paul Utterback, Margi Utterback Hoover, Kurt Utterback 
Judy Lacivita Sedoris  

Utterback Family Scholarship (Cont.) 
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BALANCE FOR ACCOUNTS ADMINISTERED BY THE AHS FOUNDATION 

 

      12-31-12 12-31-11 12-31-10 

      ------------ ----------- ----------- 

AHS Foundation Scholarship Fund  $ 564,348 $ 546,942 $ 527,897 

Megan Adelman Scholarship Fund       13,194      13,038      12,565 

William & Mary Lou Baker Fund       51,714           -           - 

Carli/Cowan Scholarship Fund           15,333      15,073                   - 

Class of 1963 Scholarship Fund             10,319            -                       - 

F. Kermit Donaldson Scholarship Fund          24,816      24,223      24,108 

Edwin & Ruth Gibson Scholarship Fund                   23,355      22,220      21,458 

Eugene L. Haidet Scholarship Fund       14,210      13,849      13,586 

R. G. Hamrick Scholarship Fund       12,638      12,484      12,443 

John & Roene Klusch Scholarship Fund                  941,418    923,992    916,817 

Mel Knowlton Scholarship Fund      134,398    131,631    130,933 

Jim Lear Scholarship Fund           9,119        8,361        7,543 

Dave & Goldie Mainwaring Scholarship                    61,029      59,286      58,251 

Dorothea & Owen McCoy Scholarship Fund       10,651      10,412        9,041 

Margaret Peach Scholarship Fund        25,832      25,320      25,206 

Christopher Penny Scholarship                     22,219      22,074      22,049   

Joanna Pietrocola Scholarship Fund        23,619      23,381      23,544 

Beverly Robertson Yeagley Scholarship                    28,659      28,200      28,093 

Rockhill PTO Scholarship Fund                     12,866      12,542      12,494 

Byron & Isabel Saffell Scholarship Fund                 107,362      84,253      73,384 

Brett Streza Scholarship Fund                     23,097      19,301      16,530 

Theresa Utterback Family Scholarship                    25,000            -                       -                       

         ----------- -----------  ---------- 

 TOTAL                $2,155,196       $1,996,582         $1,935,942 

       =======       ========       ========= 

Top Gun Wrestling 
The twenty-seventh annual Top Gun Wrestling tournament was 

held at AHS on January 18 and 19, 2013. Claymont High School 

took home this year‟s Championship trophy, but the real winners 

were the prestige of Top Gun Tournament and the City of Alliance. 

Forty-four high school wrestling teams participated including 

teams from Pennsylvania, West Virginia and from around Ohio. 

The community was alive for the two day event with Harry Fails 

Gymnasium and Mark Anderson Fieldhouse packed with 

spectators both Friday and Saturday and especially for the finals on 

late Saturday afternoon and evening 

Stark County Treasurer Alex Zumbar ‟88 and Alliance Law 

Director Andy Zumbar „85 assisted in presenting the individual 

championship awards along with Chuck Kreiner, former AHS 

wrestling coach and founder of the Top Gun Tournament. 

Karen Johnson Twaddle ’73 Resigns From AHS Foundation  

Karen Johnson Twaddle ‟73 has submitted her resignation from the AHS Foundation board of trustees. Karen was 

elected to the board in April, 2000 and immediately took over the assignment of corresponding secretary. Over the 

past twelve years, she has handled those duties, as well as serving on the scholarship committee and preparing the 

minutes for the Foundation board meetings. 

Karen‟s participation as a trustee during a period of endowment growth from $150,000.00 to over $2,000,000.00 has 

been a tremendous asset. Her input and insight have helped to maintain our focus on our original goals of aiding 

Alliance High graduates as they pursued education beyond high school. Karen‟s contributions will be missed. 

AHS Foundation Elects 

Officers    
The AHS foundation has re-elected Sarah 

Morris Brown ‟61, President, Joe Zelasko, 

Jr ‟52, Vice President and Sandy Oswalt 

Good ‟58, Treasurer. John Blaser ‟64 is the 

newly elected Secretary. Additionally, 

Zelasko, Good, Andy Zumbar ‟85 and Bob 

Potts ‟65 were elected to three year terms 

as Board members. The remaining 

members of the AHS Foundation Board are 

Brown, Blaser, Ted Madison ‟87, Kevin 

Knowles ‟87. Michal Mainwaring ‟61 and 

Dick Diser ‟63. 
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1930-1939 

Gus Bergwall ’33 played 

halfback for Coach 

George Wilcoxen‟s 1932 

Aviator football team that 

compiled a 10-0 record. 

Thanks to Norma 

Thomas for donating this 

picture of Gus. 

John W Brill ’35 started 

Lingenfelter-Brill in 

1939 specializing in 

custom made fur 

garments. The Alliance 

business is still operating 

today. 

Virginia Kerr Ross ’36 called to thank us for the 

newsletter. She is 95 years old and enjoyed it thoroughly. 

Marion Jane Pannier Thierry ’36 passed away last 

summer. Marion graduated from Kent State as a registered 

dietitian. Often she was the only female student in her 

science classes which were required for her degree. 

Marion‟s daughter Jane writes that “She never forgot her 

roots and considered education to be essential. Of her 

seven children, five attended four years of college, or 

more. Our mother was our mentor, our champion, our 

homework consultant, our health advisor, …, our hero!” 

William Eyer ’36 served in World War II.  He is retired 

from Alliance Machine as a Sales Engineer & Purchasing 

Agent. Bill still lives in the Alliance area. 

Paul Freshley ’37 served in the US Air Force-Pacific then 

taught instrumental and vocal studies for 43 years at 

Walker Junior High in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. Dwight, his 

brother reports that Paul died last year. 

Francis & Constance Dordea Peters ‘37/’39 celebrated 

their 71st wedding anniversary last May. They were able 

to attend the Class of 37 and Class of 39 reunions in 

August. Francis and Connie send „Best wishes to all their 

classmates.‟ 

Dick & Ruth Thompson Jones ‘38/’40 live in a villa at 

Copeland Oaks. They will celebrate their 70th wedding 

anniversary on May 1, 2013. 

1940-1949 

Chuck Luca ’40 is a retired „estimator‟ from Alliance 

Machine. Chuck was recognized in 2012 as a 50-year 

member of Christ United Methodist Church. 

Hilda Glockel Gainor ’41 celebrated her 90th birthday in 

April 2012. 

Gene & Dorothy Alldedge Beck ‘41/’41 met in 

Sophomore English class. Gene says, “The day she sat 

down beside me, I knew she was the girl I was looking 

for!!!” They have been married for 68 wonderful years. 

Marie Freuler Coppock ’42 encourages all of us to 

“enjoy life‟s precious moments, their uncertainty and 

beauty.” 

Dr Dwight L Freshley ’42 spent 30 months in WW II in 

the US Army European theater. Dwight earned his PhD 

from Ohio State in 1955. During his career, he taught at 

Lehigh, Vanderbilt, University of Georgia, Athens College 

in Greece and Renmin University in Beijing, China. 

Grace E Woods Seibert ’43 passed away last June. She 

taught school for thirty years. In retirement, Grace was an 

avid „quilter‟ and traveled extensively, visiting 47 

countries throughout the world. 

Herb Hallman ’44-Ja was in the Navy from 1944 to 

1946. He then served as a vice-president of Malone 

College for eighteen years and as VP of the Ohio 

Foundation of Independent Colleges for eight years. Herb 

and Virginia have been married for 67 years. They retired 

to Venice, Florida in 1991 and have two children, five 

grandchildren and thirteen great grandchildren. 

Don Reber ’45 has moved to a villa at Copeland Oaks. 

Don is remarried to Betty Ann (a Sebring High School 

graduate). 

Betty Knecht Middleton ’45 is enjoying retirement, She 

still lives in the Alliance area. 

Grace Stuckey Brinker ’47 remembers Fred Stuckey, her 

father‟s, favorite subject as Economics. She chose to take 

his course, but her sisters, Bea Stuckey Henry ‘44 and 

Lois Stuckey Hunter ’46-Ja „ducked‟ the class. 

Lois Wank Thompson ’48-Ja is still living in Alliance. 

Lois is on the Board of Trustees at the AASC and does 

much volunteer work.               (Continued on next page) 

Graduates Revisited 

Gus Bergwall 



 

1950-1959 

Gene & Betty Dawson Reda ‘51/’55 love getting the 

newsletter. Betty wants to remind her classmates that the 

Class of 1955 has a luncheon the second Friday of each 

month, 12:30 pm at Chives 

Richard ‘Pete’ Russell ’51 taught elementary school 

physical education and coached junior high sports for 39 

years. Pete has been retired for thirteen years, but is 

staying active by helping coach his grandsons summer and 

fall baseball teams (ages 7 and 13). 

Maxine Krites Haddox ’52 is a retired medical assistant. 

Maxine is an Artist, „by hobby.‟ 

Leon & Carol Mougey Otteson ‘52/’53 are retired living 

in Westerville, Ohio. Leon is a member of the Westerville 

City Council. 

JoAnne Brannam Wagner ’53 lives in Marietta, Georgia. 

She enjoys the newsletter. 

Imogene Simmons Williams ’53 has lived in Chicago for 

many years. She still misses Franklin School, Broadway 

Junior High and AHS most of all. Imogene thinks of her 

school days and her classmates often. 

Marlene Haupt Bromley ’53 lives in West Palm Beach, 

Florida. Marlene sends her “Thanks, she really enjoys the 

newsletter.” 

Don Fraraccio ’53 is retired from the CSX Railroad. 

Carl Dietz ’55 lives in Arkansas. He is having a great time 

boating and trying to catch fish. 

Thanks to the Class of 1957 for their $1,500.00 gift to the 

AHS Foundation Scholarship Fund. 

Joyce Black Heverly ’57 sends her congratulations and 

appreciation to the Class of 1957 reunion committee. “We 

had a wonderful reunion and a great turn-out. Keep up the 

good work!” 

Jim McIlroy ’59 retired July 1st after working for Xerox 

Corp for thirty-eight years. Jim makes his home in 

California. 

Beverly Swisher Santucci ’59 is enjoying life near her 

family in Nevada. Beverly reminds us that everyday is a 

blessing. 

 

1960-1969 

Sue Freshley McMillen ’63 lives in Connecticut. She is a 

retired Registered Nurse with two sons and four 

grandchildren. 

David Baecker ’63 is a bike and ski technician after a 

career as a photo illustrator and black and white 

photographer. He spends his free time skiing and mountain 

biking in Colorado with his wife and seven „kids.‟ He also 

has thirteen grandchildren and two great grandchildren. 

David is still running and has logged over 23,400 miles. 

Larry Wilson ’64 of Louisville appreciates the newsletter 

and all the work done to distribute the information to AHS 

graduates. 

Walter ‘Butch’ Hillman ’66 and his wife spend half the 

year in North Canton and half in Fort Myers, Florida. 

Butch taught Art at State Street and Stanton in the early 

seventies. He retired in 2001 as Litigation Manager for 

American States Insurance. 

Alan Fojt ’67 volunteers as the Wounded Warrior visit 

coordinator to Walter Reed National Military Medical 

Center for the Second Infantry and Eighty-second 

Airborne Divisions. Alan is retired as a U S Army, Lt. 

Colonel and currently works as a defense contractor. 

Wayne & Paula Best Hundt ‘69/’68 live in Palm City 

Florida. They have been married for thirty-six years. 

Wayne is retired and enjoys long walks and reading. Paula 

retired twice, and now works as a fundraiser for „Tykes & 

Teens,‟ a non-profit mental health service agency, 

1970-1979 

Mary Ann McCready Wunsch ’70 was honored last fall 

by the Country Music Association as Business Manager of 

the Year. Mary Ann is CEO of F B M & M, a prominent 

entertainment business management firm with offices in 

Nashville and New York. 

Jim Kelly ’72 has worked as an Electronic Technician at 

The University of Akron for thirty three years. Jim designs 

and installs mainframe A/V systems. 

Ralph Gentile ’73 is an Architect in Los Angeles. 

John Blebea ’74 earned his MBA last year and is now 

Chairman of the department of surgery at the University of 

Oklahoma‟s College of Medicine in Tulsa. 

                                                       (Continued on page 9) 

Graduates Revisited (Cont.) 
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AHS Athletic Hall of Fame Honors Five New Members 

 The Alliance High School Athletic Hall of Fame Committee has selected five new members for the HOF Class 

of 2012. They are: Kendell Davis-Clark ‟05, Jan Kehres ‟04, E J Lilly ‟99, Doug Duncan ‟61 and Dawson Curtis ‟29. 

 The honorees were introduced prior to the AHS Varsity basketball game on January 25th and honored at a 

brunch the following morning at the Alliance Elks Club. 

 The AHS Athletic Hall of Fame was established in 1967 for the preservation of “A Heritage of Alliance High 

School Athletics.” The initial selection committee focused on those athletes who had been out of school for more than 

ten years. Emphasis was given to the „old timers‟ to take advantage of personal knowledge that still existed in the com-

munity at that time. Initially, twenty were inducted. This year‟s five recipients bring the total membership in the AHS 

Athletic Hall of Fame to 167, ranging from Jesse Beck, a 1911 graduate to this years‟ induction of Kendell Davis-Clark 

a 2005 graduate. 

The Induction Class of 2012: 

 Kendell Davis-Clark, AHS 2005 

 Kendell excelled in football and track at Alliance High. He is the only AHS four time state champion in track 

and field, as he repeated wins in the 100 and 200 meter races at Jesse Owens Memorial Track in 2005, leading AHS to 

the Division II State Championship in his senior year. 

 In football, Davis-Clark‟s speed at running back made him a player to be feared. He was constantly marked by 

opponents who still could not contain him. After graduation, Kendell went on to play Big Ten football graduating from 

Michigan State after lettering for three years as a defensive back for the Spartans. 

 Jan Kehres, AHS 2004 

 Jan was a three sport star in volleyball, basketball and track. She was all Ohio in volleyball and qualified for 

regional competition in the middle distances in track three times. She received recognition as All NBC, All Stark Coun-

ty and All District in all three sports. 

 Jan graduated from Wittenberg University in 2008. At Wittenberg, she stepped into a starting role as a fresh-

man, not only as a player but as a team leader on the court. She earned All-conference in volleyball and was part of a 

team that finished 38-1 in the 2007 season. Her team made it to the „Final Four‟ of the NCAA Division Three tourna-

ment. 

 Jan received her Physicians‟ Assistant degree from Kettering College. After working in the Pittsburgh area, she 

is back in the area, employed at Youngstown Orthopedics Associates as a Physicians Assistant in ortho-spine service. 

 E J Lilly, AHS 1999 

 E J was a three year starter for the Aviators, earning All-Ohio honors for football in 1996, 1997 and 1998. He 

rushed for over 5,000 yards in his high school career and is reputed to be the first player in Stark County history to 

reach that number.  

 He also set the single game rushing record for Alliance when he ran for 355 yards in a win against St Thomas 

Aquinas. Lilly lettered one year in football at University of Cincinnati and competed in six games for Mount Union in 

2003. 

 E J is a 2011 inductee in the Stark County High School Football Hall of Fame.  

 Doug Duncan, AHS 1961 

Doug led the Aviators on the hard-court for three years, averaging 14.7 points per games for his career. AHS won the  

sectional tournament twice with him at center. He earned All Ohio basketball honors and was first team All-Stark 

County. He ranks in the top ten scorers in AHS basketball history with 765 career points, and he was a member of   

National Honor Society.          

           (Continued on next page) 
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 Hall of Fame (Cont.) 

 Doug competed in basketball at the University of Toledo scoring 11 points in his first varsity game against 

Notre Dame and later helping the Rockets defeat number one ranked New York University at Madison Square Garden. 

Doug graduated in 1965 with his BS in Business Administration. He worked in Purchasing and Business Supply Chain 

Management for B F Goodrich and several other companies at various locations throughout the United States. He cur-

rently lives in Williamsburg, Virginia. 

 Doug and his wife Brenda have three grown children, Scott, Julie and Heather. 

 Dawson Curtis, AHS 1929 

 Dawson was a three sport star at AHS in football, basketball and track. He played end on the football team, was 

the leading scorer and rebounder on the basketball team, playing center and pole vaulted on the track team. His vault of 

11 feet 9 inches in 1928 stood as the school record for fifty years, until 1978. Remember, in the 1920‟s, only „bamboo‟ 

or „cane‟ poles were available. 

 Curtis continued his athletic career at Mount Union, earning letters in his three high school sports plus golf. His 

college basketball teams won back-to-back Ohio Athletic Conference championships and he graduated in 1933. 

 Dawson married his high school sweetheart, Annette Hartzell „29 in 1935. He served in the navy in World War 

II as a gunnery officer. After the war, he held positions in sales, marketing and product research and development with 

several local and regional businesses. In 1964 Dawson started a new career teaching industrial arts at Glenwood High 

School. He received three „Teacher of the Year‟ awards before retiring in 1978. 

 Dawson died in 1983 and Annette in 1996. Their sons, Bob ‟61 and Tom ‟65 accepted the award for their    

father. 

Left to Right: Jan Kehres, Bob Curtis & Tom Curtis (accepting for their father Dawson Curtis) Doug Duncan, Kendell Davis-Clark, Rod Jones 

(accepting for his brother E J Lilly). 

Dawson Curtis E J Lilly 
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Donations (through February 9, 2013) 

Virginia Cobb Green   '38-Ja 

Dr Curtis B Coleman   '39 

Constance & Francis Peters  '39/37 

Charles H Sell    '40 

Ruth & Richard Jones   '40/38 

Dorothy & Eugene Beck   '41/41 

Ruth Ann Myers Swift   '42 

Ray & Ellen Stoffer Sluss   '42 

Marilyn & Keith Harrison              '47-Ja/47 

Roger Burnell    '49 

Donald Rado    '50 

Leo Kotte    '50 

Bob & Bobbie Ports Buchs  '50/51 

Norma Jean Hoover   '51 

Shirley Anderson Sax   '51 

Charles & Beverly Henderson  '51/50 

Mary Jo Freshley   '52 

Edwin Yost    '52 

Dale L Beltz    '53 

Jeanne & William Meeker  '53 

Ann Morris Pearce   '53 

Carol & Joseph Zelasko   '53/51 

Charles Kilbreath   '54 

Allen "Sam" Minto   '56 

Edgar & Carol Smith   '56 

James Flood    '56 

 

Robert Shanks    '57 

Susan McNichol Johanson  '58 

Dan R Taylor                              '58 

John "Richard" Zucchero   '60 

Edwin G Cassidy   '60 

Patricia Warren Ostberg   '61 

Douglas S Perry    '61 

Larry Mosby    '61 

Valerie Vanaman   '61 

Michael J Czap    '61 

Diane & Thomas Britton   '61/60 

Judy & Terry Swearingen   '63/62 

Mark S Fraraccio   '64 

Larry Wilson    '64 

David A Augusta   '64 

David F Iden    '64 

Renee' Hahlen Glosser  

& Rich McCrea    '64/64 

Linda Akins Lahmers   '65 

Peter Deshler    '65 

Anonymous Donor   '65 

Robert E Ross    '65 

David & Sue Rennels   '66 

Audrey Hoover Leech  '66 

Sherri Reese Moylan   '67 

Dan E Linhart    '67 

Sue Hunter Commerson   '67 

David W Edwards   '67 

Ronald B Miller    '68 

Cheryl Stauffenger Deheer               '68 

Anthony Facchiano Jr  '69 

Rick Goddard    '69 

Lynette & Forrest Riddle  '69/64 

Donna & Bruce McElroy                '69/69 

Richard T Trieff    '70 

Mary Ann McCready Wunsch  '70 

Frank Milcetich    '71 

Kim & Margaret Neale Swisher  '71/71 

Barry & Lynn McCallum Penturf  '71/79 

Bob Dike                 '72 

James H Kelly                 '72 

John "Jack" Madison               '73 

Kirk McGowan    '73 

Donald Lemaster    '73 

Dawn & John Stauffenger                '73/52 

John Blebea    '74 

Larry Pyers    '76 

Leighn Ann Thomas Douglas          '79 

Robert Henke    '81 

Irvin & Karen Phillips Stiffler         '82/81 

Brent Fatzinger    '86 

Matt Antonosanti   '91 

Graduates Revisited (Continued) 
1990-1999 

 

Eric Richmond ’98 is a banking supervisor at the Federal Reserve Bank of Cleveland. Eric was married last 

September to Emily. She is a music therapist at Rainbow Babies and Children‟s Hospital in Cleveland. 

 

2000-2011 

 

Ben Shuster ’01 earned his BA in mass communications from Miami University in 2005. He is working in post 

production operations at HalfYard Productions in Bethesda, Maryland. 

 

Erin Andreani ’03 graduated from Miami University in 2007 and earned her Master of Arts in speech language 

pathology from Kent State in 2011. She his employed as a speech language pathologist at Chesapeake Children‟s 

Therapy Center in Springfield, Virginia. 

 

Maggie Zawaski ’05 graduated from Clemson University in South Carolina. She is currently studying in the physician 

assistant program at Medical University of South Carolina. 

 

Bethany Baranyk ’08 graduated from the University of Akron in December 2012 with a Master of Science degree in 

Applied Mathematics. She began a seven month internship at Walt Disney World in January. 
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Memorial Donations (through February 9, 2013) 

From:    In Memory of: 

Ruth Ruff Miller '49  Ralph N Ruff '46 

Rolland W "Mick" Amos '50 Alliance and AHS 

Audrey & Robert Stine '50/'50 Timothy Theaker 

Patricia Peters Heckaman '51 James H Heckaman 

Richard "Pete" Russell '51  Fred & Mildred Russell and 

    My Classmates 

Mary Jane Rastetter Cahill  '51 Deceased Classmates 

Janice Faubel Peters '52  Marlene James Hostetler '52 

       & Classmates from  

    North Lincoln 

Thomas W Graham '52  Walter Graham '15 

Robert & Shirley Turk Kline '52/'52     Family & Friends 

Patricia McComb Ringwall '53 Deceased Classmates 

Beverly McGirr Esch '53       Rosalyn McGirr Natale Brown '46 

Imogene Simmons Williams '53 Patricia Prince King '53 

Merlin A Simons '53  Deceased Classmates 

Don Fraraccio '53   Peter & Pauline Fraraccio 

Jeanne & William Meeker '53        Katherine Meeker Bledsoe '49 

Janet Weber Dates '53  Jean Weber Harpster '53 

Janet & Jim Culp '53/'49  Wanda Frazier Zaugg '42 

Eleanor & Ray  Campeau '53/'53 Dave Fronius '53 

Patricia Marckel Shilling '54 Kenneth Leroy Reynolds '50 

William & Ruth Rush '54  Dr Richard E Rush '56 &  

    Rev Dr Michael Rush '60 

Nancy & Richard Tanner '54/'52 John Mohr '51 

Beverly & Hank Wurgler '54/'54 From 'The Market House'  

    Fritz Wurgler (The Butcher) 

    & Bert Martin (The Baker) 

Carl Dietz '55   Mike Dietz '62 

Lora Shank '55       Ray Canonico '56 & Gil Shank '63 

William A Smyth  '55  Deceased Classmates 

Ralph Sponseller '55  Roger Zingg '55,  

    Howard 'Skip' Good '57 & 

    Roger Frank '54 

Ronald &  

Mary Sluss Kron '55/'57  Norman 'Mac' McLeod '51 

Carol Schreckengost Tasker '56 Jerry Tasker '56 & Jerry  

    Schreckengost '73 

Joan Cracknell Trautman '56 Aubrey Trautman '14,  

    Shirley Cracknell Wright '47 

    & Bill Cracknell '49 

Kenneth Hite '56   James Williams '56 &  

    Leslie Grove '56 

Robert Russell '57    Charlene Pasco Russell '57 & Carol 

    & Larry Russell '31/'33 

Vickie Didonato Cardinal '57 Deceased Classmates 

Class Of 1957                            Class Patron Julius Tonges &  

    Deceased Classmates 

Joyce  Black Heverly '57   Carol Baith '57 & Harry Agnew '57 

Robert Shanks '57             Lavonne Douds Shanks '60 &  

               Edward Shanks, Sr '53 

Frank Scaia Jr '58                         Bert Zaina '58 & Jim King '56 

Jeri Lynn Warren '58  John F ' Jack' Warren '35 

Cynthia Sharpnack Milovich '58   Clarence 'Clancy' Milovich '55 

Les Traver '58   Julius Tonges 'Fac 

Elizabeth Rush '58  Dr Richard E Rush '56 & 

    Rev Dr Michael Rush '60 

Thurman E Riddle '58  David R Mainwaring '39 

 

  

From:    In Memory of: 
Janet Chelberg Burgess  John F Chelberg, Jr '35 

Richard & Sally Gednetz  Chris Penny '02 

Larry Penny   Christopher L Penny '02 

Christine Thierry Johnson         Marion Jane Pannier Thierry '36 

Angela Markert   Tom Markert '66 

Kenneth Seibert   Grace E Woods Seibert '43 

AAA Life Insurance Co             Barbara Ball Hathaway '47-Ja 

Pam Hanke   Clemma Ruth Hanke '87 

John Saffell '34-Ja     Bryon E & Isabel Anderson Saffell 

Lloyd Earl Smith '35  Robert J Smith '39 

William Eyer Jr '36  Kathryn Thomas Eyer '36 &  

    Donna Jean Eyer '72 

Kay & John Brill '37/'35  Keith Brill '59 

Nickie Orwick '38-Ja  Carl D Orwick '38-Ja 

Dorothy Albrich Brunie '39 Robert W Brunie '34 & 

    All Classmates 

Robert Burrell '40-Ja        John H Burrell '36, James V Burrell '36 

    & Margaret Anne Burrell Conrad '42 

Olive Jones Miller '41  Classes of 1941 and 1942 

Hilda Gockel Gainor '41-Ja Craig Gainor '66 

W B Saltsman '42  Herman Pelger '43 

Dr Mary Allott Agna '42  Guy E & Gwen Jones Allott 

Dr Dwight L Freshley '42  Paul Freshley '37 

Marie Freuler Coppock '42 Richard Coppock '43 

Lee Shinn '43   Vivian Shinn Lopresti '42 

Robert Gempler '43-Ja  Arlene Stuckey Gempler '44 

Claire Culberson Hahlen '44 Jack L Hahlen '43-Ja,  

    Scott Hahlen '86 & Shirley  

    Culberson Stryffeler '53 

Beatrice Stuckey Henry '44 Fred & Irene Stuckey  

    & Lee C Henry, Jr 

Edward J Kinkopf '44-Ja  Marge Kinkopf & Susan Kinkopf '74 

Lewis E Olson '44-Ja  Charles Thrash '42 

Betty Knecht Middleton '45 Deceased Classmates 

Edward Campeau  '45  Neva Nevison Campeau '47 

Lillian Bissett Catlett '45  Our Fallen Soldiers 

Don Reber '45   Helen Zink Reber '49 

Artina Weaver Powell '45  Lucile Walton Schrader '45 

Shirley Crum Carberry '45-Ja Rita Arone Benedict '45-Ja 

Carol & Joseph Peters '46/47 Peters & Addison Families 

Joanne & Frederic Corey '46/'47  Norma Jeanne Corey Postel '44 

Doris & Richard  

Livengood '46-Ja/'44-Ja           Shirley Myers Ashbrook '46-Ja 

Raymond Kloos '47  Jean Kloos Russell '51 

Grace Stuckey Brinker '47  Fred Stuckey 'Fac 

Daniel Reese '47-Ja           Nellie Armstrong Reese '42-Ja 

Shirley Grimes Witherspoon '47-Ja  James McCallum '45 &  

    Bonnie Shively Somers '44 

William Bowman  '48  Jessie Allott Bowman 1913,  

    Blaine E Bowman 1913 &  

    John B Bowman '40 

Chester George Ball '48             Barbara Ball Hathaway '47-Ja 

Gordon & Miriam Whitacre  

Dregich '48   Jill Dregich Kennedy '77 

Louis Giovanelli '49       Margaret Schlosser Giovanelli '46 

Ed Shultz '49          Mom, Dad & All Deceased AHS Students 

Dr Donald W Cox '49  Bill Teets '51 &  

    Jane Teets Cox '49 
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Memorial Donations (through February 9, 2013) 

From:    In Memory of: 
Sandy & Richard Good '58/'52 Clifford Peach '58 

Beverly & Glenn Spore '58/'54 All Classmates 

Barbara & Chuck Reda '58/'58 Ron 'The Pizz' Pisanello '52 

David R Mainwaring Jr '59 David R &  

    Goldie Mainwaring '39/'39 

James McIlroy '59  Deceased Classmates 

Beverly Swisher Santucci '59 Robert A Santucci '56 

Wilmont Shellenberger '60  Evelyn Shellenberger '34 

Robert Raga '60   Mary Noble Raga '60 

Timothy L  Hawkins '60  Ken Hawkins '40 

Carolyn Gobeli McGirr '60 Alyce Gobeli Galati '64 

Marie Yukich Frick '60  Mike & Anna Yukich 

Lee Woolf '60   Jerry Brush '60 &  

    Hugh Cannon '60 

Glenna & Warner Zingg '60/'57 Edwin Baker '47-Ja &  

    Roger Zingg '55 

Alan & Sara Richmond  

Burky '60/'60                     Homer & Roberta Richmond 'Fac,  

        Joe & Pat Polen Richmond '62/'61, 

         Ben & Virginia Burky '33/'37 &  

    Janice Burky Magnus '63 

Gary & Judy Burkle '61            Ralph Hunt '61 & Bill Ruth '61 

Randy Addams '61  John Gleich '62 

Mary & Bruce Everson '61/'61 Clay Joshua Everson '89 

Ronald Adams '62  Robert A Adams '54,  

    Carol Adams Becker '64 

David L Mallory '62 Dorothy Mallory '36, Martha "Betty" 

              Ayers '34 & Bettie Norton '37 

Jennifer Anderson Fischer '62 Bob Piotter '61 & 

    Tom Mangino '62 

David & 

Donna Clayton Floyd '62/'61 Kathy Leasure Yukich '64, 

        Dennis Yukich '61, Dick Amos '61 

    & Jane Huntley '62 

Betty Iwano '63   Bill & Mary Lou Baker 

Dick Whinery '63  Conrad Brunner '63 

Lenna Addams Fraraccio '63 Gregory Fraraccio '64  

    & Byrde Addams '38 

Bob & Judy Dean Mcgowan '63/'64        Bob Dowling 'Fac 

Kathleen Moncrief Elias '64 Oscar Andreani '33 

Mark S Fraraccio '64  William E Fraraccio '60,  

    James Fraraccio '62  

               & Gregory M Fraraccio '64 

 

From:    In Memory of: 
Nancy Schaffer Walfish '64 Elizabeth Schaffer '36-Ja 

Sarah Shem Andrews '64  Donald Shem, Sr '37 

Charlene Neyer Griffin '64  Carol Adams Becker '64 & 

    Fred Dicken '64 

Deborah Hornberger '65  Judy Cook Shoemaker '65 

David Lazetera '65  Deceased Classmates 

Marilyn & David Chapple '65/'63 Paul & Anna Marie  

    Buttermore Chapple '40/'39 

     & Marilyn Beth Waltz  

    Morehead '44 

Paul H Dluehosh '66  Thomas Markert '66 

Linda Thatcher '66  Bill Fetters '63 

Carol Bingham Bookout '66 Paulette Zechiel '66  

    & Richard Shonk '65 

Robert J Ramser '67  Dwayne 'Spider' Jackson '65  

          & Danny 'Putter' Petersburger '68 

Howard D Gerber '67  Greg Russell '67, Donna  

    Geist Maurer '68 &  

    "Mother" Midkiff 

LTC Alan Fojt, USA Ret '67 Dr Gregory D Russell '67 

Kurt R Utterback '68  Deceased Classmates 

Kurt R Utterback '68  Theresa Utterback 

John T Lloyd '68                    Jerry Quick '58, Dave Lloyd '60, 

    Hugh Cannon '60 & Clark  

    Kennedy '68 

Paula & Wayne Hundt '68/'69 Victor Rogers '47 

Edward J Holmes  '70  Gillie & Jacob Holmes 

Pamela Peters Gray '70  John & Lois Peters '40 

Joan Schneider Runion '71  Thomas J Stubbins '71 

Randall Hunt '71   Ralph E Hunt '37 &  

    Ralph E Hunt, Jr '61 

Jody & Jim Booth '71/'69  Bob Cowan '65 

Kathryn & Mark Haidet '72 Eugene L Haidet '38 

Richard & Susan  

Messenheimer Schuller '73/'74 Carol Messenheimer  

    Reese '70 & George W &  

              Barbara Wilson Messenheimer 

Ronald House Jr '76  Ronald House Sr '54 

James Wallace '77  Nancy Oesch 

Aaron Lear '90   Jim Lear '66 

Dale & Doris Garlock  Admin    Jane Hamrick Fac 

Class of 1960 Celebrates 70th Birthday 
The Class of 1960 held their 70th birthday party last September at Heritage Oaks in Sebring. Nearly 60 

classmates attended. A Friday mixer and the „Big Party‟ Saturday night were the highlights. Class patron, 

Gordon Rinehart was in attendance, along with „The Village People,‟ portrayed by John Admonius, Dave 

Ramser, Dave Emge and Evan Morris. 

 

Pictures of class memories from high school and from past reunions were on display, as classmates shared 

remembrances and brought friends up to date about each others lives. 

Planning for the fifty-fifth reunion for 2015 will begin soon. 
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Dues are important; 
Donations are very much appreciated 
 
 Dues and donations are very important 

parts of the financial growth of the 

Foundation. 
     Membership in the AHS Foundation is 

open to AHS graduates and to any person 

or organization interested in encouraging 

the further education of AHS graduates.  

Dues are $20.00 per year and should be 

sent to: 
 
AHS Foundation 
P.O. Box 3123 
Alliance, OH 44601-7123 

From:    In Honor of: 

 
Fern Donaldson Wilson '38-Ja Gary Wilson '58  

     & Hugh Wilson '61 

Yvonne Sudeck Bradley '50  Thomas Sudeck '56 

Marilyn & Robert Allcorn '51/'46 Our 45th Wedding    

     Anniversary 

Thomas W Graham '52  Richard Carl Graham '60 & 

     Jean Graham Babcock '47 

Mary A Graham Perry '63  The Class Of 1963 

Roger Beutler '63   The Class Of 1963 

Heniz Maurer '63   The Class Of 1963 

John Dwaine Walker '63  The Class Of 1963 

Sue Freshley McMillen '63  The Class Of 1963 

Dick Diser '63    The Class Of 1963 

Gary Wachsman '63   The Class Of 1963 

Pat Cook Campitelli '63  The Class Of 1963 

Judy Robbins Clapsaddle '63  The Class Of 1963 

Donations (through February 9, 2013) 


